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Headmasters’ Report for Block I, 2011
The Faculty

· Adjunct faculty was hired in the following areas for Block I to teach:

· Language Arts: Modern and Contemporary Literature
· Art: Silk Screening, Art Studio, Art History
· ACT Prep

· Academic Decathlon
· The Curriculum/Program Committee worked on a group of documents that will inform faculty, students, parents and district personnel about the Scope and Sequence of the academic programs and curricula at Boulder Prep.
The Students

· Our student enrollment was submitted to the District as 124.
· Five alumni have already claimed their scholarships from last year.
· A student earned a laptop for excellence in Super Service Learning.
· Students have been consistently staying after school for academic help.

· We have a new student who is an accomplished pianist and plays regularly during lunch for faculty and student enjoyment.
The Program

· Block I classes began on Monday, August 15, and ended on Friday, October 7, 2011.
· Fall break was the following week of October 10-14.
· Senior Night was held on Wednesday, September 14. Students and parents were given an opportunity to learn about graduation requirements and address individual questions and concerns.
· September 21 was the International Day of Peace. Students worked on various projects including a Peace Quilt, Peace Resolutions, Peace Cranes and Hugs for Peace on the Pearl Street Mall. Our culminating community Peace activity for students, parents, alumni and community, members was held that evening and combined with a successful Back-to-School event that was very well attended.
· Students registered for Block II classes before leaving for Fall Break.
· The Academic Decathlon Team met for two hours after school Mondays through Thursdays in preparation for competition.
The Facility
· Faculty, staff and students helped to reset the building in preparation for the start of Block II.
· Our garden continued to provide students and staff with produce throughout the block. 
· We received our shipment of 50 new laptops to be used for instructional purposes.
· The students and staff continue to work on proper sorting of recyclables and compostables.
